
Freedom of Information Officer 

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland 

Block 1, Knockview Buildings, 

Stormont Estate 

Belfast 

BT4 3SJ. 

11 April 2017 

Our reference: FO1200317/036 

RE: Request for information under Freedom of Information Act. 

Dear Ms Wisniewska, 

Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information request submitted via email to 

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland (CJI) on 20 March 2017 in accordance with 

the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Our understanding of the information requested is as follows: 

 an indication of CJI's current IT budget;

 which IT systems CJI uses to support and manage inspections; and

 the average number of Inspectors and inspections per year.

In response to your request I can confirm that the following information is being 

released: 

Question 1 

As your request for information was submitted during the 2016-17 financial year we can 

confirm the IT budget for the year was £72,015.. 

Question 2 

CJI uses a Citrix virtual environment to support and manage its IT and inspection work. 

Question 3 

The number of inspections published by calendar year can be found on the CJI website-   

http://www.cjini.org/TheInspections/Inspection-Reports or by financial year within CJI's 

Annual Reports and Accounts, please see http://www.cjini.org/AboutUs/Corporate-

http://www.cjini.org/TheInspections/Inspection-Reports
http://www.cjini.org/AboutUs/Corporate-Documents/Annual-Report


Documents/Annual-Report.  Information on the number of Inspections published by 

financial year for 2016-17 will be made available shortly following the publication of the 

2016-17 Annual Report and Accounts. 

 

Details of the average number of Inspectors and other staff employed by CJI on an 

annual basis on a full-time equivalent/whole time equivalent basis can be found within the 

Accounts section of the CJI Annual Report and Accounts from 2004-05 to 2014-15 and 

within the Accountability Report section of the Annual Report and Accounts for 2015-
16 onwards. 

 

I hope this information satisfies your request.  Should this not satisfy your request for 

information, please contact in the first instance CJI’s Freedom of Information Officer.   

 

Their address is Freedom of Information Officer, Criminal Justice Inspection Northern 

Ireland, Block 1, Knockview Buildings, Belfast, BT4 3SJ or email info@cjini.org. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

  

 

 

James Corrigan 

Chief Executive  

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland 
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